Att: J. Wijesinghe

Manager UK & Ireland

Sri Lankan Airlines Ltd

Central House

3 Lampton Road

Hounslow 

TW3 1HY

Fax: 020 8572 0808

Dear Mr. Wijesinghe,

                                      Mohammed Umer Sehabden, his wife and young son are due to be forcibly removed this evening Wednesday 5th September 2007 on Sri Lankan Airlines Flight UL504 From Heathrow To Sri Lanka at 21.45hrs. 

Umer Sehabden and his family arrived at the UK in October 2005 and asked for asylum. He is a Muslim Tamil who faces immediate imprisonment should he be returned to his native Sri Lanka. He has been sentenced, in his absence, to 6 years 'rigorous imprisonment' for harbouring Tamil dissidents. His father was recently arrested in his stead. 

Umer was imprisoned and tortured in Colombo by the Sri Lankan police after three Tamil dissidents rented one of his properties in Matale. Mrs Leo Klein a doctor with the Medical Foundation for the Care of Victims of Torture examined him on 17/1/2007. Her report of physical and psychological signs of torture (Ref: JS/CH/sehebden/45514) was submitted with his appeal. 

Umer, his wife, and their 4-year-old son were taken to Yarl’s Wood Detention Centre in the early morning on Friday 31st August. The immigration officers handed Umer his refusal letter (dated August 9th) as they came through the door.   

Mrs Umer is deeply distressed. She is 21 weeks pregnant and has had a very difficult pregnancy so far, seeing the doctor regularly about her continual vomiting, anxiety and an inability to sleep. Mrs Umer was distraught at the family's forcible removal and wept throughout their six-hour journey to detention. She has received no medication for pain in her legs and abdomen resulting from the journey. She has been seen by a nurse who has advised her to seek a second medical opinion.

I am concerned about Mrs Umer's health and that of her unborn baby. The family is booked on a flight back to Sri Lanka on 5/9/2007. At just under 11 hours this is a very long flight and we consider that this would cause problems for Mrs Umer, who is already unwell and under huge stress. 

I ask Sri Lankan Airlines to take no part in this forced removal. The family will be extremely distressed by this forced removal and this would certainly affect the comfort and safety of other passengers. 

Yours Sincerely,

Name: 

Address: 

City: 




Postcode: 

Country: 



             Date: 

